
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AUTUMN NEWSLETTER 2025 

 

Dear Parents and Members 
 

We are definitely seeing Autumn 
around us with this much chillier 
weather all of a sudden! 
 

Once again it has been a busy 
Spring and Summer. 
 

In April we ran our Hunter Trials 
at Fair Oak ably organised by Gill 
Ibbott and Rosie Giraudet and in 
May we once again hosted the 
Area Mounted Games 
competition expertly run once 
again by Lindsay Kelly. 
 

In June our Horse Trials took 
place for the first time at 
Munstead, which proved to be an 
excellent venue even though the 
ground was hard after a period of 
very hot dry weather.  At this 
event we ran the PC70 and PC80 
Regional Qualifier for the Area.  
This event was run again by the 
amazing team led by Jane Fletcher 
with Tania Bracci, Rosie Giraudet, 
Julie Gordon and Karen Dance 
with a massive team of helpers on 
the day – we provided almost 80 
packed lunches to helpers!  
 

In September the Annual Show 
had lower numbers than previous 
years but was still a success with 
thanks to Rosie Giraudet, Julie 
Gordon and Lindsay Kelly for all 
their work and to Jane Fletcher 
for judging all the Showing classes 
so expertly.   
 

These competitions are a great 
opportunity for our members to 
compete, but they are also vital 
for raising funds to help the 
Branch to subsidise other 
activities through the year and 
buy new equipment etc.  In 
addition to the organisers above 

each event takes a huge number 
of volunteers both to set up and 
on the day of the event so thanks 
to all of you who give your 
support.  Most people find that 
helping at one of our events is a 
fun day out so please keep 
volunteering! 
 

The summer holidays began with 
Junior Camp running at Fair Oak 
for the third time.  Thank you to 
Natasha Palmer and Rebecca 
Chant for running a brilliant week 
that is always such a highlight of 
the year for our younger 
members!  Natasha and Rebecca 
are now handing over the running 
of Junior Camp to a new team of 
Cassie Puddick, Karen Halsey and 
Jennifer Thomas.  Huge thanks to 
them for taking it on. 
 

Senior Camp went to Tweseldown 
for the first time this year which 
proved to be a really good venue 
with use of the amazing cross 
country facilities as well as 
showjumping and dressage 
arenas during the week.  Kate 
came out of her one year 
retirement to run Camp again 
with the well practised team of 
Jan and Rosie and additional help 
from Kathy Hewitt, an ex-Pony 
Club mum who offered her time 
and skills for the whole of Camp.  
This team has finally managed to 
pass on the Senior Camp baton 
thanks to the new team of 
Rebecca Chant, Tash Palmer, 
Jenny Wilson and Beth Hood, who 
have agreed to take it on next 
year. 
 
We were extremely proud of all 
our members who qualified for 
and represented us at the 
National Championships and 
Regional Championships.  More 

news of these inside the 
Newsletter under individual 
discipline reports. Thank you also 
to all the parents who made the 
effort to take members to the 
Champs. 
 

A particular mention to Oli Chant 
11th in PC100 Individual 
Showjumping National Champs, 
our PC100 Showjumping Team at 
National Champs (Hattie Biles, Oli 
Chant, Poppy Turl), Flo Hood who 
WON the PC70+ Regional 
Eventing Champs, Chloe Blyth 7th 
in PC70+ Regional Dressage 
Champs and Alice Robinson 10th 
in PC110 National Eventing 
Champs. 
 

We are looking forward to seeing 
as many of you as possible at 
rallies, trainings and Multi 
Activity Days over the Autumn 
and Winter.  Please try to attend 
as we have already committed to 
venue costs which become very 
expensive it not enough members 
come along. 
 

We are also looking forward very 
much to our Annual Party and 
Prize Giving on Friday 17 October 
at The Forest Community Cantre, 
Bordon.  As usual please let Julie 
know if you are attending so we 
have an idea of numbers for 
catering purposes and please 
bring raffle prizes and any second 
hand kit you would like to sell.   As 
in recent years this is a free event, 
and a light supper is provided.  A 
pay bar is available throughout 
the evening.  
 

We look forward to seeing you at 
events over the Autumn and 
Winter months. 
 
Gill and Kate 



Welcome to the following  
new members: 

 
Lily Easton, Lucie Easton, 

Maximilian Evans, 
Raya Harris-Munro,  
Rohin Harris-Manro,  

Keira Jones, Mariella Lacey-Gutsell  
Verity Seignot-Griffiths 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO ALL 
MEMBERS  

10 and UNDER 
 

If your pony does not have a martingale, 
make sure you always come to rallies, events 
etc with a stirrup leather around the pony’s 
neck.   
 

This is for you to hold onto when things do 
not go right to avoid pulling on your pony’s 
mouth and perhaps to save you from falling 
off. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

EMAIL ADDRESSES 
 

Please ensure you have a current, working 
email address recorded with us that you also 
check regularly.   
 

We use email to notify members of 
rallies/training, times and upcoming events, as 
well as the Facebook Group. 
 

SAFETY AT RALLIES 

 

Please can you all make sure that unless you are riding in 
a lesson, that you only walk (mounted/dismounted), 
especially when going from your trailer to the lesson.  The 
car park is a potentially dangerous situation with a lot of 
ponies, children, dogs etc milling around.  It is the 
responsibility of everyone present to ensure that all 
measures are taken to safeguard both ponies and people 
at all times.  Please be aware of safety. 
Air jackets: When an air jacket inflates the sudden noise 
startles horses in the immediate vicinity thereby causing 
difficulties for the other members of a ride if used in a 
group ride in a confined area, e.g., an indoor school or 
outdoor manège.  Air jackets are therefore not encouraged 
for group rides.  
Also, it is your responsibility to pick up any horse 
droppings and hay in the parking area and in the 
school – if that is where the lesson is taking place. 
 

 

TURNOUT 
 

Would you please all pay careful attention to turnout of 
yourselves and your pony/horse when attending all 
Rallies and Training.  Please make sure your boots are 
polished, jodhpurs, tack etc are clean.   
Your hair must be tied back securely, in a safe manner to 
reduce the risk of hair being caught and to prevent scalp 
injuries. A hairnet is therefore recommended. 
The wearing of any sort of jewellery when handling or 
riding a horse/pony is not recommended and if done at 
any Pony Club activity, is done at the risk of the 
member/their parent/guardian.  However, to stop any 
risk of injury, necklaces and bracelets (other than 
medical bracelets) must be removed, as must larger and 
more pendulous pieces of jewellery (including those 
attached to piercings) which create a risk of injury to the 
body part through which they are secured.  For the 
avoidance of doubt a wristwatch, wedding ring, stock pin 
worn horizontally and/or a tie clip are permitted.  It is 
recommended that stock pins are removed for cross 
country. 

 

PETERSFIELD PONY CLUB 
https://branches.pcuk.org/petersfield/ 
 
 
 
 
 

ENTRYMASTER 
https://petersfieldpc.entrymaster.online/ 
 

https://branches.pcuk.org/petersfield/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/467902596708959
https://www.instagram.com/petersfieldponyclub/


PARENTS & MEMBERS PLEASE NOTE: 
STIRRUPS 

 

Ensure that your stirrups and boots fit correctly. For 
very good safety reasons, Pony Club rules require the 
following: “Standard riding or jodhpur boots with 
a fairly thin, smooth sole and a well-defined 
square cut heel” and “Stirrups should be of the 
correct size to suit the rider’s boots.  There must 
be 7mm (¼”) clearance on either side of the boot”. 
 

These rules together with the requirement not to 
wear other unsuitable footwear including boots and 
stirrups with interlocking treads, are there to 
minimise the risk of the foot becoming caught in the 
stirrup in a fall which can cause very serious injuries.  
If you are buying new boots check the size of stirrups 
with the new boots. 
 

At competitions this is probably the most common 
problem picked up by tack checkers.  We will be 
checking this at our MADs over the winter and will 
advise you if your stirrups are the wrong size, but 
please also check yourself. 
 
If you go to a Pony Club competition with incorrect 
size stirrups, you may not be allowed to take part. 

WEBSITE 
 

Petersfield Pony Club 
Do make use of our website.  We put up schedules, our programme and your successes and results plus photos.  We 
shall also be putting up times prior to events and results after them.  It is also useful for advertising horses/ponies 
for loan and sale and buying and selling horse boxes/trailers etc.  Other branches run their websites in a similar 
fashion. 
 

If an event is cancelled for any reason, it will say so on Petersfield Pony Club’s Home Page of the website as 
well as on our Facebook Group. 
 

The Pony Club This is the home page of the Pony Club.   
 

Petersfield Branch is with Area 13.  Here you will find the Area Calendar which shows schedules for all Area 13 
events along with Area Results, Courses, Tests etc. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BADGES/TIES/SWEATSHIRTS/JACKETS 
 

These are always kept in stock; please contact me.   
If you need The Pony Club Manual of Horsemanship 
these can be purchased from Amazon – a must if you 
are taking Tests.  
Medical Arm Bands are no longer compulsory wear, 
but it is still recommended that one is worn. 
 

All other Pony Club merchandise can now be 
purchased direct from Wainwright Screenprint: 
Pony Club Essentials 
 

Julie Gordon 

https://branches.pcuk.org/petersfield/
http://www.pcuk.org/
http://branches.pcuk.org/area13/
https://f45960.26.ekm.shop/pony-club-essentials-52-c.asp


DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
BRANCH COMPETITION DATES 2026 

 

➢ Sun 22 Feb  Open Dressage Show, Priory Equestrian 
➢ Sun 19 Apr Open Hunter Trials, Fair Oak Cross Country, Rogate 
➢ Sun 21 Jun Open Horse Trials inc Area 13 PC70 & PC80 Regional Quals, Heath Farm (Munstead) 
➢ Sun 6 Sept Open Annual Show, Chase Farm 

 
MULTI ACTIVITY DAYS 2025 

 

➢ Tues 28 Oct Parwood Equestrian Centre, Normandy 
➢ Sat 15 Nov Priory Equestrian, Frensham 
➢ Sat 13 Dec ‘Christmas Jumpers & Hats’ | Priory Equestrian, Frensham 

 
MULTI ACTIVITY DAYS 2026 

 
➢ Sun 25 Jan  Priory Equestrian, Frensham 
➢ Tues 17 Feb  Merrist Wood, Worplesdon  
➢ Sun 15 Mar Priory Equestrian, Frensham 

 

EASTER CLINICS 2026 
 

➢ April  Mini, Lead Rein and Novice Clinics, Stockbridge Farm (TBC) 
 

CAMPS 2026 
 

➢ Mon 3 – Fri 7 Aug     Junior Camp, Fair Oak Cross Country, Rogate 
➢ August   Senior Camp (TBC) 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TEST & ACHIEVEMENT BADGES THROUGHOUT THE SUMMER & AUTUMN 

 
‘B’ Test Care 
Trinity Clement 
 
‘C’ Test  
Chloe Connolly, Silka Jones, Rebecca Puddick,  
Rosalie Taylor 
 
‘E’ Test 
Elsie Fletcher, Ettie Flett, Dottie Flett, Alec Legge, 
Arabella Oosthuizen, Peaches Moorhouse, 
Darcey Richardson, Lily Robinson, Niamh Robinson, 
Sienna Scholes, Georgia Scholes, Ellie Wilson 
 
MAIN ACHIEVEMENT BADGES 
 
‘Care of the Foot’ 
Erin Gunstensen, Helena Halsey, Livvy Puddick 
 
‘Equipment Safety’ 
Alice Chant, Chloe Connolly, Millie Fox, Helena Halsey,  
Charlotte Haynes, Rosa Hood, Silka Jones, Isla Norris,  
Martha Ogden, Alivia Palmer, Livvy Puddick,  
Darcey Richardson, Eva Sayles, Sienna Scholes,  
Georgia Scholes, Evie Scorer, Xanthe Thomas, 
Clementine Thomas, Imogen Tivers, Isla Wilson,  
Ellie Wilson 
 
‘Feeding’ 
Erin Guntensen, Sienna Scholes, Isla Wilson, Ellie Wilson  
 
MINI ACHIEVEMENT BADGES 
 
‘Basic Needs of Pony In Summer & Winter’ 
Sophia Evans, Elsie Fletcher, Ettie Flett, Dottie Flett, 
Erin Gunstensen 
 
 

 
‘Care of the Foot’ 
Sophia Evans, Ettie Flett, Dottie Flett 
 
‘Colours & Markings’ 
Elsie Fletcher, Ettie Flett, Dottie Flett,  
Percy Markham-Sole 
 
‘Feed Your Pony’ 
Sophia Evans, Elsie Fletcher, Ettie Flett, Dottie Flett,  
Erin Guntensen, Georgia Scholes 
‘Leading & Handling’ 
Sophia Evans, Elsie Fletcher, Ettie Flett, Dottie Flett, 
Erin Gunstensen 
 
‘Loading’ 
Sophia Evans, Erin Gunstensen, Helena Halsey,  
Livvy Puddick, Cordelia Wilson  
 
‘Pony Behaviour’ 
Isla Wilson 
 
‘Pony Health’ 
Sophia Evans, Elsie Fletcher, Ettie Flett, Dottie Flett, 
Percy Markham-Sole, Cordelia Wilson 
 
‘Social License’ 
Sophie Baldwin, Alice Chant, Chloe Connolly, Millie Fox, 
Helena Halsey, Charlotte Haynes, Rosa Hood,  
Silka Jones, Isla Norris, Martha Ogden, Alivia Palmer, 
Rebecca Puddick, Livvy Puddick, Darcey Richardson, 
Eva Sayles, Sienna Scholes, Georgia Scholes,  
Evie Scorer, Xanthe Thomas, Clementine Thomas, 
Imogen Tivers, Isla Wilson, Ellie Wilson 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



MEMBERS ONLINE ACTIVITIES & RESOURCES 

 
his page is where you will find all downloadable documents to help with Pony Club activities. 
 
To view the content, you will need to enter your membership number. 

 
➢ Resources: https://resources.pcuk.org/  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STABLE MANAGEMENT RALLIES 
Jenny Wilson | 07810 434488 | equinephysio@live.com  

 
ome along and join us for Unmounted Rallies held 5.30 pm - 7.00 pm on Mondays once a month at Whiteways 
End Cottage, Seale GU10 1JX with Lottie Flett. 
 

Lottie covers two Badges every session. Mini Badges for younger members and Main Badges for the older members 
- lots of fun had by all!  
 
Do get in touch with Jenny Wilson 07810 434488 or email Julie petersfield@pcuk.org  to be added to the Stable 
Management WhatsApp group. 
 
Upcoming dates for your diary; 
 

➢ Monday 6 October 
➢ Monday 3 November 
➢ Monday 1 December 

 
Its great team building and fun for all involved plus we get to learn how to look after our precious ponies and 
countryside around us. 
 
STABLE MANAGEMENT for 11years and over (dates to be confirmed) 
Suitable for all members, come and practice your pony management with friends and learn new skills.   
Practical and theory based. Learn bandaging, plaiting, feeding, tack and equipment, first aid etc.  
 
This will take place at Whispering Pines, Frensham GU10 2EG and all activities will be linked to ‘C’ and ‘C+’ Tests for 
those of you wanting to work towards them.  
 
Any questions please contact Gill Ibbott | 07930 545450 or petersfielddc@gmail.com  
 

T 

C 

https://resources.pcuk.org/
mailto:equinephysio@live.com
mailto:petersfield@pcuk.org
mailto:petersfielddc@gmail.com


 

HUNTING | 2025/26 

 
e are lucky enough to be surrounded by several different hunts.  Meet cards are held by the secretaries and 
you are usually able to hunt for two – three days a year without needing a subscription.  
 

Look at the websites for further information.  You will find out what to wear and what to expect.    
 
Always contact the Hunt Secretary if you are planning to attend.   Pony Club members pay a reduced cap of approx 
£25.00. 
 

➢ The Surrey Union: http://www.surreyunion.com 
SUH Info suhinfo@gmail.com Mrs Lucy Moreton 

 
➢ Hampshire Hunt: www.hampshirehunt.co.uk  

email info@hampshirehunt.co.uk 
 
➢ Hursley Hambledon Hunt: www.hursleyhambledonhunt.com 

 
➢ South Downs Bloodhounds: www.southdownsbloodhounds.com 

secretary@SouthDownsBloodhounds.com  
 
➢ The Chiddingfold, Lord Leconfield and Cowdray Hunt: www.clandchunt.co.uk 

speak@clandchunt.co.uk 
 

➢ Staff College and Sandhurst Draghunt http://www.sandhurstdraghunt.co.uk/ 
secretary@sandhurstdraghunt.co.uk   

 
Please also email Gill Ibbott if you plan to attend | petersfielddc@gmail.com 
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PETERSFIELD PONY CLUB AUTUMN/WINTER DRESSAGE LEAGUE 2025/2026 
Suzy Harrison: 01420 538443 | suzy21790@gmail.com 

 
he conkers are falling, and the leaves are starting to turn golden. 
 

Soon it will be time to head inside to the lovely dry and sheltered indoor school at Priory Equestrian. 
 

The Dressage League starts on Saturday 18 October! 
 

As in previous years, this is only open to Petersfield members. 
 

It’s perfect to build confidence in riders and ponies new to Dressage.  It’s also great for those with more experience 
to hone their skills and keep their hands and hooves practicing in readiness for the spring season. 
 

The League is open to all ages and abilities.  All tests can be called.  You can have support in the ring if you need it.  
You don’t have to plait (unless you’d like to).  All ponies get a carrot after their Test, and there will be sweets for the 
riders.  We have a lovely judge booked.  Everyone is friendly and there’s no pressure.  Perfect! 
 

The first date is already open for entries on Entrymaster – thank you Julie. 
 

The schedule is also on Entrymaster with all the details and other dates. 
 

You need 3 results to qualify for final League placings and rosettes; there are 6 dates to choose from.  
 

The ‘Halloween Hocus Pocus’ is a small competition within the League.  Enter either League date in October to be 
automatically entered into the ‘Hocus Pocus’.  If you enter both dates then your best score will count. 
 
 

MINI & LEAD REIN DRESSAGE LEAGUE 

 
his is for Petersfield members who are on or just off the lead rein, about 8 years old or under. 
 

It is a fun flatwork and Dressage Rally of about 45 mins with Ingrid Dziedzic.   
 

After the Rally everyone will have the chance to ride a Mini Dressage Test.  Carrots and chocolate for all the ponies 
and riders who have a go at the Test. 
 

There are 3 dates to choose from.  Rosettes will be awarded after the 3 dates.  Your best 2 results will count towards 
final placings and rosettes. 
 

The first date is Thursday 30 October.  Entries are open on Entrymaster, and the schedule is on Entrymaster too. 
 

See you all there!  Suzy  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

T 
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mailto:suzy21790@gmail.com


HORSE OF THE YEAR SHOW 2025 

 
Horse of the Year Show at NEC, Birmingham | Wed 8 – Sun 12 October 
 
Group bookings receive 25% off (10+ tickets) for Wednesday, Thursday, Sunday Daytime or Sunday 
Eventing! 
 
Enter code HOYSPC25 at checkout. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE LONDON INTERNATIONAL HORSE SHOW 2025 

 
The London International Horse Show at The ExCel, London | Thurs 18 – Mon 22 December 
 
Bring a group of 10 or more from your Pony Club and benefit from a discount of up to 25% 
on tickets for certain performances.  PLUS you can reserve the seats in advance and don’t 
need to pay until 30 September.  PLUS Petersfield PC will receive a £10 cash back reward for 
every person in the group. 
 
Can’t get a group together?  You can still enjoy the same 25% discount for the same performances by booking 
your Pony Club tickets online at londonhorseshow.com and using the code PONYCLUB25. 
 
(T&Cs apply) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

REPORT ON JUNIOR CAMP 2025 

 
Pony Club Junior Camp 2025 – Fair Oak Cross Country, Rogate 
 

his year’s Junior Camp saw 31 members gather 
at Fair Oak Cross Country, Rogate, for five 
unforgettable days of riding, learning, and fun. 

 
Riders enjoyed top-quality tuition in flatwork, 
showjumping, and cross country, making huge progress 
and building confidence in the saddle. 
 
Special highlights included a fascinating side saddle 
demonstration by Belinda Wilkins from the Side Saddle 
Association, where members even tried on traditional 
costumes.  
 
We were also treated to a lively visit from the Hampshire Hunt hounds, who joined us for exercise and games.  Lots 
of wagging tails and smiles for this occasion! 
 
Our young riders also worked hard towards their Stable Management Badges, proudly awarded under the guidance 
of our dedicated instructors, who deserve a huge thank-you for their patience, expertise, and encouragement 
throughout the week. 
 
The final day brought an exciting chance to shine, with members putting their skills into action in showjumping and 
cross country competitions.  The Camp then ended in style with a colourful musical ride, performed to family and 
friends with themes ranging from Matilda to Grease. 
 
At the end of Camp, awards were handed out to celebrate achievements, effort, and 
sportsmanship, recognising riders for their dedication and progress. Each child also received a 
goody bag kindly donated by AnA’s Pet ‘n’ Tack, adding a sweet finish to a memorable week. 
 
A special mention goes to the wonderful ponies, who were true stars throughout the week. 
 
A heartfelt thank-you also goes to all the mums, dads, and grandparents, whose support, 
cheering, and behind-the-scenes help made the week run so smoothly. 
 
Junior Camp 2025 was a fantastic success – full of learning, laughter, and lasting memories.  I am 
sure you are already looking forward to next year’s adventures! 

 
Save the date | Junior Camp 2026 will run from Monday 3 – Friday 7 August at Fair Oak Cross Country, 
Rogate. 
 

✨ Next year, we are excited to welcome a new team of organisers | Cassie Puddick, Jennifer Thomas, and 

Karen Halsey – who we know will bring fresh energy and enthusiasm to Camp. 
 
Rebecca and Tash 
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MY FIRST JUNIOR CAMP .  .  .  
      .  .  .  ISLA NORRIS 

 
his summer I went on my first Junior Camp with Petersfield Pony Club, and it was sooo 
much fun.  
 

I only got my pony Lola in January, so she was kind of new, and I was a bit nervous, but the 
Pony Camp and my amazing instructor Laura, helped me improve so much and helped me feel 
more confident when I felt a bit unsure. 
 
The cross country was my favourite part; the course was gorgeous with loads of different 
heights so you could jump whatever height you felt comfortable with.   
 
Camp was a really good opportunity for you and your pony to make loads of friends with the 
people and ponies in your group.  On one of the days the hunting hounds came to visit us which was so fun and made 
Lola VERY excited! We got the hounds to jump the biggest jumps in the cross country course.  
 
On our last day we had a competition day where 
we did a showjumping course, cross country and 
then a super fun musical ride - we got to dress up 
our ponies, and my group chose “The Greatest 
Showman” and all of the ponies had big red 
feathers attached to their bridles. 
 
It was one of the best weeks of my life and I can’t 
wait for next year! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MY FIRST JUNIOR CAMP .  .  .  
      .  .  .  EVA SAYLES 

 

ver since my first ever riding lesson I’ve been desperate to attend Pony Club Camp.  
 
Since buying my first pony last September and joining Petersfield Pony Club in January, 

Junior Camp couldn’t come around fast enough!  
 

Finally, it was the Summer Holidays and Camp was just round the corner!  
 

Being a naturally nervous rider, I was concerned about feeling out of my depth and constantly 
worried about whether my instructor or peers would judge me for my confidence.  However, 
much to my relief, everyone was absolutely lovely, and all members, instructors and parents 
catered for everyone’s, including my own, worries, confidence crisis and individual levels of 
experience.  
 
Each day was jam packed with three ridden sessions, including 
a mix of daily cross country sessions, mounted games, 
showjumping, grid work and constant practice for our musical 
ride!   
 

By the end of the week, I had a whole new bank of riding skills 
and tactics, including numerous confidence building blocks, 
up my sleeve!  
 

Junior Camp was amazing, and the end of week competition 
day and prize giving was the icing on the cake!  
 

Thank you, Petersfield, for such a brilliant first Pony Club Camp and a massive thank you to my fabulous pony Breeze 
who held my hand every step of the way through my first ever Camp. 

T 
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MY JUNIOR CAMP .  .  .  
      .  .  .  CLEMMIE THOMAS 

 
y Week at Petersfield Junior Pony Club Camp. 
 
 

This was my third Petersfield Junior Pony Club Camp, and this year was my favourite, it was so 
much fun!  I went with my lovely pony Henry, and we had the best time ever.  My instructors were 
Kate and Annie, and they were really kind and helpful and made all the activities exciting.   My 
sister Xanthe was in another group riding her pony Roo.  
 
Each morning, we arrived quite early to get both ponies ready.   I plaited Henry’s tail each day and 
made sure my tack and Henry were clean.   On the first day we were excited to collect our camp 
T-shirts, and I had a hoody which was sunshine yellow and made us easy to spot! 
 
I had lots of fun riding with my friends Livvy, Hele, Ellie and Georgie.  We did loads of riding every 
day, and I especially loved the cross country!  My favourite bit was the line of jumps going up the 
hill through the woods — it felt like flying and Henry was so brave! 
 
We also did lots of showjumping, which I love.  Annie really helped me to improve my jumping position.   Henry was 
a superstar, and I felt really confident jumping with him.  One of my favourite flatwork lessons was when we all got 
to swap ponies with our friends!  It was so funny riding a different pony and seeing how everyone else did on Henry.  
He behaved really well for my friends, which made me proud. 
 
At lunchtimes there were different things for us to do.   We worked on our Stable Management Badges for two days 
and my group looked at Safety.   We had a side saddle demonstration where we got to try on the outfits and look at 
the saddles as well as watch Belinda ride that way.   At home I tried sitting on Henry in a side saddle position - it isn’t 
very comfortable with a normal saddle.   We also met the hounds one lunchtime and got to race around the cross 
country field on foot following them.   On Wednesday afternoon we played lots of different games on foot including 
jumping a pole, limbo and apple bobbing.   This was really fun, and it was nice to see everyone from the other groups 
even though my team came last.  
 
On the final day, we arrived early so I could plait Henry for the show day.   He isn’t always very good at standing still 
for this, so it was quite frustrating getting him ready.   Henry was absolutely brilliant however in both the 
showjumping and the cross country.  He listened to me and jumped everything really well.  I gave him loads of cuddles 
and treats afterwards! 
 
In the afternoon, our group did a musical ride to the song “Naughty” from Matilda the Musical.  We all wore matching 
school uniform and tried to make our ponies look naughty by adding lots of leaves to their manes and tails as well as 
hair chalk and pony paint.   Instead of a neck strap I used two Pony Club ties.  We had been practising all week and 
worked really hard to make it look good — I think we did really well, and everyone clapped at the end.   We then got 
to watch everyone else’s ride - my favourite was Grease which was my sister’s group!   
 
Finally, we had the tidy up and the awards.   It 
was really nice to hear all the things we had 
done well and have Annie tell us where we 
came in the events.  I was really proud I was 1st 
in showjumping and 2nd in cross country.   
 
I didn’t want Camp to end, but I had the best 
week ever with my pony and my friends. I can’t 
wait to go again next year. 
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REPORT ON SENIOR CAMP 2025 

 
nother new venue for Senior Camp this year.  It was lovely to be at Tweseldown with such good facilities and 
also convenient to be so close to home.  Quite exciting too to be on site with the whole film crew for House Of 
The Dragon, being filmed nearby! 

 
Although we only had 13 full time campers this year it was a lovely friendly group who all seemed to get on well and 
enjoy spending time as a whole group – it was lovely to see them eating meals around one big table and socialising 
in one big group outside one of the lorries each evening.   
 
The lovely team spirit and enthusiasm was also evident in the rides and Troops. 
 
Big thanks to our Yard Managers, ex PPC members Megan and Georgia Dyer who helped keep the yard well organised 
and were always on hand when members needed help or advice. 
 
We had great fun instructors, Laura, Annie and Julia who gave brilliant instruction all week and also planned some 
great fun activities on the last day.  I very much enjoyed watching the ‘showjumping while holding a cup of water’ 
competition but sadly missed seeing the team competition which involved eating doughnuts while riding!! 
 
As always, we couldn’t have done it without all the helpers who came each day and entered into all the mundane 
tasks of Camp with humour and enthusiasm.  Particular thanks to 
Kathy Hewitt, an ex Pony Club mum from several years ago, who 
came and volunteered for the whole of Camp, joining the seasoned 
team of Jan, Rosie and myself.   
 
Jan, Rosie and I are delighted, after many, many years, to be 
handing on Senior Camp to a new team and we look forward to 
offering them any inputs they would like in planning next year’s 
Senior Camp.   
 
I personally will very much look forward to visiting Camp next 
year and then be able to come home and not sleep in my trailer!  
 
Kate Inskip 

A 
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   MY FIRST SENIOR CAMP .  .  .  
      .  .  .  PIP CHAMBERS 

 
 had such a great first time at Tweseldown with the Pony Club.  
 
The whole experience was so much fun from start to finish.  The atmosphere was really welcoming, and everyone 

there was kind and really supportive.  
 
The environment at Tweseldown was lovely too – perfect for spending time outdoors with our ponies. I really 
appreciated the chance to be part of it and would love to go again.  
 
Overall, it was a very fun, memorable experience that Stormy and I both really enjoyed. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

MY FIRST TWO DAY SENIOR CAMP .  .  .  
      .  .  .  ROSA HOOD 

 
 have been in the Pony Club for six years now and have been to lots of 
Junior Camps, but this year was my first time doing Senior Camp.  
 

The great thing was that I was able to do two taster days which meant I could 
go for the day and not have to sleepover. 
 
At first, I was quite nervous - everyone seemed a lot bigger than me, and I was 
also on a pony I had never ridden before because my pony was lame.  But once 
I got there, I had a blast as the team were so welcoming!  
 
Luckily one of my friends was there so I had someone to hang out with, and 
my instructor was really lovely too.  
 
All the older riders were very kind and helped me tack up when I couldn’t reach to put the saddle on.  
 
It was great to build my confidence over the bigger jumps at Tweseldown and on the Wednesday night I stayed for a 
BBQ.   
 
To all the people doing it next year it is definitely something to look forward to!  

I 
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MY FIRST SENIOR CAMP .  .  .  
      .  .  .  KEIRA JONES 

 
amp was really fun with lots of different activities and new experiences with 
opportunities to meet new people.  
 

Every day was filled with different types of riding.  
 
I was most nervous about cross country, but I did it and even got the confidence to 
do an Eventers Challenge after Camp. 
 
We all made sure that the pony’s got lots of snacks along the way.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

MY FIRST SENIOR CAMP .  .  .  
      .  .  .  MARIELLA LACEY-GUTSELL 

 
his summer, I attended my first Senior Camp with the Petersfield Pony Club, and it 
was amazing!  
 

I was a bit nervous at first since I’d never been to camp or any Pony Club event before, but 
everyone was so friendly and welcoming.  I quickly felt part of the group, even though I didn’t 
know anyone beforehand. 
 
Throughout the week, we did loads of cross country and showjumping, trying out fences that 
were new to both us and our ponies.  My pony Amie, a five-year-old Connemara, really grew 
in confidence, especially with fillers and cross country jumps.  She also got better at waiting 
her turn and riding alongside other ponies. 
 
One of the highlights was a fun mounted games competition on the last day.  We had to jump while carrying a cup of 
water, then race through a course and eat a doughnut 

as fast as possible - it was hilarious! 😂 
 
I stayed with another girl who was also new to Pony 
Club, and we quickly became friends.  After dinner, 
we’d all hang out, chat, and play games.  The yard 
managers were incredibly kind and always ready to 
help. 
 
It was such a fun, sociable experience - I definitely 
want to go again next year! 

C 
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                    THE PONY CLUB JCB NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS | TETRATHLON . . . 
                                                                     . . . TRINITY CLEMENT  

 

 
n Thursday 7 August, we arrived at the JCB Pony Club Championships for the 
Tetrathlon.  We got Florida settled in her stable and set up camp with the other Area 
13 competitors, then in the evening we all had shoot practice before the competition 

started the next day.   
 
My shoot was on the Friday morning, and I scored 860 to leave me slightly higher than the 
middle of the field, before the swim in the afternoon at a local pool.  
 
The swim is my best element, and I was looking forward to it!  I swam 10 lengths and 12 metres 
which wasn't quite a personal best but led me to get Best Swim by almost a length!  I sat in first 
place overnight due to this. 
 
The ride followed on Saturday, and it was a testing 
track.   Florida was on top form and flew out of the 
start box.   We took some direct routes which she aced, 
but due to some difficulties prior to the event, I 
decided to take some L fences to ensure we both got 
home safely and confidently.  Florida was amazing 
and took me round the track with a big smile on my 
face!   
 
Our score dropped me down the placings, but I 
couldn't have been happier with how she jumped! 
 
After the big Tetrathlon party on the Saturday night, the run followed on the Sunday morning, with a hilly course and 
an added water element.   I enjoyed the hills and knocked 40 seconds off my time from last year over the same course, 
which was pleasing.  
 
Although I was out of the placings to finish 23rd, the Area 13 team finished FOURTH and it was a great experience! 

O 



                    THE PONY CLUB JCB NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS | SHOWJUMPING . . . 
                                                                                . . . OLI CHANT 

 

 
his year, I was super lucky to qualify for the PC100 Individual Showjumping 
Championship and the PC100 Team Championship on my awesome pony, 
Inkie.  

 
The Individual Champs were on Tuesday 12 August, and the Team event was on 
Wednesday.  
 
We got there early on Tuesday morning, so I had loads of time to explore the 
massive site and check out the shops. There were so many people everywhere, 
including over 60 competitors in my class!  The competition had two rounds, and 
the winner was the one with the least faults after both rounds.  Unfortunately, I 
had an unlucky pole in the first round, which knocked me out of the running.  But I did not mind too much because 
we jumped a beautiful clear in the second round, which only a few other competitors managed to do. 
 
After sorting Inkie out in his stable, I met up with some friends from the Pony Club.  We had an amazing time at the 
disco that evening, where I made a bunch of new friends.  Wednesday was my birthday, and it was also the day of the 
Team event.  
 
We were at a huge disadvantage because our team only had three members instead of the usual four.  This put a lot 
of pressure on us because it meant we all had to jump clear.  Despite being a man down, we all managed to jump 
perfect clear rounds in the first course, putting us in a great position for the second round. 
 
However, Inkie and I struggled in the second round because of the technicality of the course and the long stride 
doubles, which eventually caught us out.  We finished with a score of 4 and so did my two great teammates so it did 
not feel like I had let the team down.  But honestly, I did not care about the results because we still did well, coming 
NINETH out of a lot of teams.  
 
For me, it was more about the experience and the atmosphere of the show, and I cannot wait to go back next year! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                    THE PONY CLUB JCB NATIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS | SHOWJUMPING . . . 
                                                                             . . . POPPY TURL 

 

 
his year we competed at the Area Qualifiers at Coombelands Equestrian 
where we placed SECOND for Team and Individual.  This meant we were 
lucky enough to qualify for and attend Pony Club National Championships 

at Offchurch Bury.   
 
It's always a big ask to attend a stay away with a young horse but Dora took 
everything in her stride.  It was one of the hottest weekends too!   
 
We arrived on the Tuesday afternoon after a long hot drive, sorted our stables 
and set up camp.  The horses had a little hack to orientate themselves and get rid 
of a little energy! 
 
That night was the party.  We had dinner and headed down to the main social area where a marquee and DJ were and 
partied the night away.  It was so much fun!  
 
The next morning saw the start of a long wait as we were about 4 hours into the class.  We had qualified as a team of 
3 (Oli, Hattie and me) so we were at a slight disadvantage to those teams riding with 4.  This meant that we didn't 
have a ‘drop’ score, so all our scores counted!   All three of us went double clear in the first round which was a great 
result!   

Cont.d 
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After another hour's wait, it was onto the second round in a different 
ring with a course that asked a few more questions.  Everyone 
jumped so well but we all had one pole so finished on a final score of 
12.  Out of nearly 50 teams we came NINETH!! - so lovely to have a 
top 10 finish at such a big event.  The team was amazing, super fun 
and very supportive.  I look forward to more team events 
representing the Club.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         THE PONY CLUB REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS | PC70+ DRESSAGE & 
                                                      PC 70+ SHOWJUMPING REPORT . . .           
                                                                                                                                  . . . CHLOE BLYTH 

 
y first time attending Regional Championship and to say I was 
nervous was an understatement, but I had no reason to be.  Sofia 
Bracci kindly came along as my groom, and Dad as always took us 

there and looked after us. 
 
PC70+ Showjumping went well; 1 clear in the first round then a rider error 
stop by me in the second but was very pleased to attend.   Bertie OG was a 
superstar! 
 
PC70+ Dressage - again Bertie OG was amazing!  Ended up SEVENTH! and 
very happy to come home with a rosette.  
 
Here's already looking forward to next year if we work hard and qualify. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         THE PONY CLUB REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS | PC70 SHOWJUMPING REPORT . . . 
                                                                                                               . . . ALICE CHANT 

 
his year, I was really excited to be part of the Petersfield PC70 Showjumping Team going to Regionals.  
 
When we got there, I was a bit scared because there were so many people and ponies everywhere - it was 

really busy!  But everyone was really nice and smiley, so that helped a lot! 
 
Each of us had to ride two rounds, and there were so many people competing that the PC70 Team jumping seemed 
to go on all day!  
 
The courses were big and full of colourful fillers, which made them quite challenging.  Our ponies did great 
though, and Isla (Wilson) and I just had an unlucky pole down, but Rosalie (Taylor) rode a brilliant double clear and 
made it into the jump-off.  
 
We finished on a team score of 8, and now we’re all hoping we can come back next year and go for the win! 
 

M 
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         THE PONY CLUB REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS | PC70+ EVENTING REPORT . . . 
                                                                                                                    . . . FLO HOOD 

 
y first time at Regional Championships, Rectory Farm, Duntisbourne Abbots. 
 
On Sunday 22 June at Munstead I qualified for Regionals in PC70+ 
Eventing.  I was so elated because it was not only my first competition on 

Lily, but also my first competition since my nasty fall 4 weeks prior at Munstead.  
We ended up coming FIRST in my section out of 14 people finishing on my 
Dressage of 32 and double clear!! 
 

This had meant that I had qualified for regionals in August!!  
 

On Sunday 24 August we drove up to Rectory Farm in the evening to get Lily settled 
in for a busy day ahead of us.  The stables were so lovely and big, and we were right 
on the end of which seemed like a quiet stable block.  The following morning, I took 
Lily for a leg stretch to get used to the area and for her to have a change of scenery, then my Dressage 
was due to start at 2.00 pm with me being the first in. 
 

Lily warmed up beautifully, and we got an astounding Dressage of 25.2 which ended up being the best 
Dressage in the class.  I was so overwhelmed with happiness that all our hard work had paid off, and 
the judge obviously seemed to like Lily.  
 

I was at the top of the leaderboard meaning constantly refreshing the scores to see if anybody had 
overtaken us which was quite stressful but exciting! 
 

Then 3 HOURS later I had my showjumping round, and Lily was amazing helping me out many times 
resulting in a clear round inside the time. Of which was supposed to be a 30 minute gap between 
showjumping and cross country, got delayed by an hour and a half but Lily was a dream waiting 
around for what seemed like a very long time whilst my nerves were bottling up.  
 

Then we were off galloping with a bit of control and a rather excited Lily zooming around the cross country course 
for an adrenaline-filled clear!!  
 

Lily and I came FIRST overall Regional Championship winner of the PC70+ Eventing class!!!!!!  
 

I felt proud to represent my Pony Club against all the other numerous Pony Clubs competing.  
 

I feel like the luckiest girl to be on such an amazing pony who tried her absolute hardest for me every step of the way, 
and of course it wouldn’t be possible without my amazing parents!!   
 
 
 
 

         THE PONY CLUB REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS REPORT . . . 
                                                                                                        . . . ROSALIE TAYLOR 

 
 

fter the long trip up, it was a big relief to finally get to 
Rectory Farm - we broke down 3 times and Chai had 
to be transported by an equine rescue lorry – we 

eventually arrived at about 10.00 pm! 
 

The first day of the competition was the PC70cm 
Showjumping, and Chai went in with plenty of energy and 
gave it her all, which made for a brilliant start. The 
atmosphere was busy and competitive, but also supportive, 
with riders encouraging one another and celebrating each 
round. 
 

Over the next couple of days, there were plenty of highs and 
lows in the PC80cm Showjumping and the ODE, but Chai really showed off her scope and willingness and made me 
super proud. Taking part in the regionals was a great experience, despite some not so good days, it gave me a lot of 
confidence in both me and Chai. We left feeling happy, inspired, and motivated! 
 

M 
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         THE PONY CLUB REGIONAL CHAMPIONSHIPS | PC70 SHOWJUMPING REPORT . . . 
                                                                                                                    . . . ISLA WILSON 

 

 
 was thrilled to qualify for the Pony Club Regional Championships for 
the first time on Tempo along with my teammates Rosa, Alice and 
Rosalie.  Sadly, Rosa couldn’t make the Champs, so Alice took her new 

pony in Rosa’s place. 
 
Tempo jumped a lovely round inside the time allowed for the first round.  
In the second round we had a very fast time but knocked a pole meaning 
we didn’t make it to the final jump off.  
 
Out of 31 teams ours came 16th ending on 12 faults. 
 
I can’t wait to go again next year hopefully; we won’t break down 

and close the M4 on the way home!! 😉 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ARENA EVENTING REPORT 

 
 

rena Eventing is the perfect pre-season training for competition, providing both showjumping practice and 
training over some of the technical elements of cross country that takes place on an arena surface, typically 
during the winter months.  

 
It's a good way for aspiring event riders to get a taste of eventing. 
 
Arena Eventing Rallies have been booked for: 
 

➢ Sun 28 Sept | Merrist Wood  
 
All bookings via Entrymaster. 
 
Area 13 Arena Evening Spring Qualifier Dates: 
 

➢ Sun 2 Nov | Area 13 Spring Festival Arena Eventing Qualifiers (PC80 PC100) | Wellington Riding 
➢ Sun 18 Jan | Area 13 Spring Festival Arena Eventing Qualifiers (PC70) – Berkshire College of 

Agriculture 
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DRESSAGE REPORT 
Julie Gordon  

 

 
etersfield Pony Club had a good summer at both Area and Regional Qualifiers and 
National and Regional Championships. 
 

Area 13 Regional Qualifiers | Sat 5 – Sun 6 July 2025 | Coombelands Equestrian 
 
Chloe Blyth and Bertie Og were PPCs only representative at the Dressage Qualifiers this year.  
They competed in the PC70+ Dressage Test and QUALIFIED in SECOND place!  This meant 
they would be travelling to the Regional Championships at the end of August at Rectory Farm. 
 
The Pony Club Regional Championships | Sat 23 – Mon 25 Aug | Rectory Farm 
 
Having made the journey to Gloucestershire for these Championships which were on the very 
hot Bank Holiday weekend, Chloe and Bertie finished an incredible SEVENTH in the PC70+ 
Dressage Championship. 

Many congratulations Chloe 👏🏻🎉👏🏻🎉 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HORSE TRIALS REPORT 

 
etersfield Pony Club were the host of the Area 13 PC70, PC70+ and PC80 Regional 
Qualifiers at Heath Farm, Munstead on Sunday 22 June 2025. 
 

 
Area 13 PC70 Regional Qualifiers 
 
Petersfield Team were placed FIFTH!  
 
 Daisy Mai Mitchell  Diltons Luna Moon 
 Francesca Bracci  Camber Tim 
 Alice Chant   Bryngwennol Festival 
 Isla Wilson   Cudgley's Cuckoo Temple 
 
Section A    7th Daisy Mai Mitchell   Diltons Luna Moon 
 
Section B   10th Francesca Bracci      Camber Tim    QUALIFIED 
 
Section C   6th Alice Chant         Bryngwennol Festival 
 
Section D   2nd  Rosalie Taylor         Hocette de Villette 
                                                                      QUALIFIED 
      3rd Isla Wilson         Cudgley's Cuckoo Temple 
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Area 13 PC70+ Regional Qualifier 
 

1st     Florence Hood Lilly QUALIFIED 
 
Area 13 PC80 Qualifiers 
 
Section J     7th Oliver Chant  Espana Rio QUALIFIED 
 
 
 
 
 
Area 13 PC90, PC100 & Chairman’s Cup Eventing Qualifiers | Sun 20 Jul | Brightling Park 

 
PC90 Qualifiers 
 
Petersfield Team were placed SEVENTH! 
 
Section C 
 
 8th Elodie Noble   Golden Lady QUALIFIED 
 9th Freya Hood     Rossamhil Jim QUALIFIED 
 
Section D 
 
 2nd Izzy Noble       Manusmore Trump   QUALIFIED 
 
Unfortunately, Freya, Elodie and Izzy were unable to make the National Championships in August. 
 
The Pony Club Regional Championships | Sat 23 – Mon 25 Aug | Rectory Farm 
 
Our members set off across the country to Gloucestershire with Flo Hood and Lilly representing the 
branch in the PC70+ Eventing Championship, which was held on the Monday . . . and they did not 
disappoint . . .  

. . . they WON!!               What an achievement Flo and Lily                                

 
Unfortunately, again, although having qualified in the PC70 Eventing, Francesca Bracci was unable to 
attend.  Rosalie Taylor withdrew after the Showjumping phase. 
 
The Pony Club PC110 Eventing Championship | Sat 23 – Sun 24 Aug |  
Wellington International Horse Trials 
 
As in previous years, this event is run alongside the FEI classes at Wellington International 
Horse Trials giving members the opportunity to experience competing at the very highest 
level and atmosphere the sport has to offer.  This is a team and individual event, and the top 
5 placed members win a two day training course with Gill Watson, kindly supported by the 
Elosie and Katie Memorial Trust.   
 
For members to compete at the PC110 Championships, they can qualify at their Area Qualifier 
competition.  The combination must be clear cross country with less than 30 times penalties, 
16 or under showjumping penalties and under 45 dressage penalties. 
 
OR | Been placed in the top 10% of any BE110 competition (BE Novice) 
 
OR | Obtained double clears (no jumping penalties on two occasions) at any BE  
 
OR | Gained 4 Minimum Eligibility Requirement Points (MERs) Between 1 August 2023 and 31 
July 2025, one of which must be in the current year.  
 
Petersfield Pony Club were EXTREMELY proud to have Alice Robinson and Derry’s Diamond 
Cavalier compete at this high level of eventing on the very hot Bank Holiday weekend. 

Alice was also the only representative from Area 13 . . . and was placed TENTH!!  Very well 

done Alice and Dougie   



MOUNTED GAMES 
Penny Ibbott: 07796 671923 | penny.ibbott.15@gmail.com  

Lindsay Kelly (Event Organiser): 01420 472215 | lindsay.kelly@lindford.plus.com 

 
ounted Games Rallies will continue throughout the autumn and winter. 
 
Sessions will take place at the Multi Activity dates (see “Dates For The Diary”, earlier 

in the Newsletter). 
 

➢ Thurs 30 Oct (Area 13 Taster Session) | Priory Equestrian 
 
More dates will be released in the future. 
 
If you would like to be notified of these additional rallies, please contact Penny Ibbott on 
penny.ibbott.15@gmail.com; she will add you to the WhatsApp group. 
 
Mounted Games is a team sport that combines a love of ponies and friends with various races.  Teams of four or five 
riders and ponies take part in a series of exciting and exhilarating races at all levels. 
 
Often run on grass or all-weather surfaces, Mounted Games is an adaptation of Gymkhana and is great fun for you, 
your pony, and your team. You can develop skills such as improving accuracy, agility, concentration, speed, hand to 
eye-coordination, teamwork and sportsmanship whilst having lots of fun playing some imaginative games. 
 
All ponies and riders are welcome to have a go from beginner to more experienced, there is room for everyone.  
 
It’s a lot of fun and there are many friendly competitions to practice your skills. 
 
 
 
 
 

POLOCROSSE 
Nicola Wright: 07776 194198 | simonwright925@btinternet.com  

 
heck out the website: https://pcuk.org/polocrosse/ 
 

Polocrosse provides the Pony Club with a team competition requiring courage, 
determination, and all-round riding ability on the part of the rider and careful and 

systematic training of the pony. 
 

It encourages a higher standard of riding through the Pony Club and to stimulate among the 
future generation a greater interest in riding as a sport and as a recreation.  It is suitable for 
ordinary children on ordinary ponies and encourages a strong and unselfish team spirit. 
 
 
 
 

PONY RACING 
Nicola Wright: 07776 194198 | simonwright925@btinternet.com  

 

 
All fixtures, entry details and results can be found: https://pcuk.org/pony-racing/ 
 
What is Pony Racing? 
 
Pony racing mirrors the Horse Racing you see on the television.  Held on licenced racecourses 
across the UK (such as Ascot and Cheltenham), pony racing allows Pony Club members to 
experience the thrill and experience of racing - but on ponies! 
 
Members wishing to give Pony Racing a go must be aged 9 years on 1 January (in the current calendar year) and 
can race up until the day of their 17th birthday.    
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The ponies taking part must be aged between 5 and 20 years old and be fit and sound to race.  They must also measure 
no more than 148cm. 
 
The Pony Club works closely with The Pony Racing Authority (PRA), pony racing’s governing body, to provide young 
people with opportunities to race in point-to-point and the Racecourse Series.  
 
It’s great fun for the children and adults.  
 
Again, please contact Nicola as above if you would like to know anything and she would be more than happy to 
help. 
 
THE PONY CLUB PONY RACING FIXTURES 2025  
 
Please see the Pony Club Pony Racing fixtures below.  
 
If you are not yet ready to take part in a Race Day but want to see what Pony Racing is all about, please come along 
on a Taster Day, organised by the Pony Racing Authority.  
Booking for these can be found by clicking here.  
 
ELIGIBILITY RULES 2025:  
To enter a Pony Club Race Day, the Combination of Member and Pony must have since 1st July the previous year 
participated in:  
i a minimum of two ridden group rallies of one hour in duration. The ridden activity to take place in a wide open 

space; or  
ii a minimum of one (passed) PRA/PC Training Day; or  
iii attended and completed a British Racing School or National Racing College or Scottish Racing Academy Level 3 

training day (Passed)  
 

Still need to qualify?  Training Days are run by the PRA throughout winter to help you qualify for the below race 
days.  We strongly recommend attending these days as a route to qualify as they thoroughly prepare you for the race 
days.  A list of confirmed days can be found by clicking here.  
 
2025 DATES 
 
➢ Sun 28 Sept Area 5 | Bangor 
➢ Sat 4 Oct  Area 7 | Warwick 
➢ Tues 28 Oct Area 11 | Lingfield 
 
 
 
 

SHOWJUMPING REPORT 

 
t’s been a very busy summer for what would appear to be the most popular of the sports 
within Petersfield Pony Club. 
 
Area 13 Qualifiers this year were held over a whole weekend at Coombelands Equestrian 

on Saturday 5 – Sunday 6 July 2025. 
 
There was a good turnout from PPC members over the weekend.  Thank you for flying the flag 
for PPC! 

 
PC70 Regional Showjumping Qualifier   
 
Petersfield Team were placed SECOND and QUALIFIED for the Regional 
Championships in late August at Rectory Farm! 
 
 Alice Chant  Bryngwennol Festival 
 Rosa Hood  Millcroft Dan Coota  
 Isla Wilson  Cudgley’s Cuckoo Temple 
 Rosalie Taylor  Hocette de Villette 

Cont.d 

I 

https://ponyracingauthority.co.uk/tasterDays
https://ponyracingauthority.co.uk/trainingDays


 

  
Individually: 
 
 1st Rosalie Taylor  Hocette de Villette  
 11th Rose Hood  Millcroft Dan Coota 
 13th Alice Chant  Bryngwennol Festival 
 14th Isla Wilson  Cudgley’s Cuckoo Temple 
 
PC70+ Regional Showjumping Qualifier 
 
 2nd Chloe Blyth Bertie Og QUALIFIED  
 
PC80 Regional Showjumping Qualifier 
 
 3rd Rosalie Taylor Hocette de Villette QUALIFIED 
 
Area 13 PC90 Showjumping Qualifier   
 
Area 13 PC90 Mixed Team placed SIXTH! 
 
 Sofia Bracci  Camber Tim       QUALIFIED 
 Freya Hood  Rossamhil Jim   QUALIFIED 
 
Area13 PC100 Showjumping Qualifier 
 
Petersfield PC100 Team were placed SECOND and QUALIFIED for the National Championships at Offchurch Bury 
  
 Hattie Biles  Billy Arundel 
 Poppy Turl  Nymphadora Tonks 
 Oliver Chant  Shovern Inca 
 
Individually: 
 
 2nd Poppy Turl Nymphadora Tonks 
 8th Oliver Chant Shovern Inca 
 12th Hattie Biles Billy Arundel 
 
 
Southdown West Pony Club | Sat 2 Aug 2025 | The All England Jumping Course, Hickstead 
 
Petersfield were unable to get a full team together for this event, however, Flo Hood | 
Weatheroak Manor Olwena and Daisy Mitchel | Diltons Luna Moon were in a mixed team 
placed SEVENTH! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Pony Club National Championships | Fri 8 – Sat 16 Aug 2025 | Offchurch Bury, Leamington Spa 
 
Our amazing team of 3 have had a brilliant year this year, winning the PC110 
Grand Prix Championship at Spring Festival Championship in March and 
coming second in the PC100 Qualifier in July.   
 
Oli Chant and Shovern Inca competed in the PC100 Individual Championship on 
Tues 12 Aug coming ELEVENTH in a massive class of 70 Pony Club members! 
 
Our PC100 Showjumping Team competed on Wed 13 Aug in blistering heat! 
  
 Hattie Biles Billy Arudel 
 Oli Chant Shovern Inca 
 Poppy Turl Nymphadora Tonks 



 
Being a team of THREE (whereas most teams had four team members), put so much more pressure on them! 
 
All three produced beautiful clear rounds in the first round leaving them in equal 
First Place!  The second round appeared to cause lots of problems all round, with 
each of our members picking up 4 faults. 
 

HOWEVER, the Team were placed NINTH out of 47 teams!  

An incredible achievement!  
 
What a very successful year representing PPC – we are extremely proud of them 

all    
 
 
 
The Pony Club Regional Championships | Sat 23 – Mon 25 Aug | Rectory Farm 
 
Once more members were in Gloucestershire representing PPC in the PC70 Team Showjumping. 
 
With Rosa Hood unable to attend, Alice Chant also competed on Ultimate Black.  The team did an amazing job in yet 
again the very hot weekend coming SIXTEENTH out of 32 teams!! 
 

 Alice Chant Bryngwennol Festival 
Rosalie Taylor Hocette de Villette 

  Isla Wilson Cudgley’s Cuckoo Temple 
  Alice Chant Ultimate Black 
 
Chloe Blyth and Bertie Og were also competing in the PC70+ Showjumping Championship which is for individuals, 

coming THIRTEENTH – very well done Chloe and Bertie . 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MINI SHOWJUMPING REPORT 
   Melanie Puddick | 07377 332091 | melaniepuddick@yahoo.co.uk   

 
etween February and July, we ran five fantastic Mini Showjumping 
Rallies at Oakhanger Farm and Castle Copse Equestrian.  
 

Riders tackled fences from 30cm to 70cm, tailored to their ability, and 
practised essential skills such as riding a full course.  The Rallies gave 
members a chance to build confidence, improve technique, and, most 
importantly, have fun.  
 
A huge thank you to our instructors, Annie and Laura, for their expert 
guidance and encouragement throughout. 
 
Looking ahead, our next Mini Showjumping Rally will take place on 
Sunday 26 October at Wood Farm Equestrian, Alresford, with Penny 
Ibbot.  
 
From now on, we will be combining our Mini, Junior and Senior 
Showjumping Rallies, offering groups from lead rein and poles on the 
ground, through cross poles and 30cm, right up to 1m+ to meet all 
abilities.   With small groups of usually no more than four riders and 
varied venues, these sessions are the perfect way to enjoy learning 
and practising showjumping. 

B 
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TETRATHLON & TRIATHLON 

 
 

ur Mini Members have been taking part in Tet and Tri over the summer months. 
 
 

Min Surrey Pony Club | Sat 9 – Sun 10 May 2025 | Pony Club Field & Royal Albert and Alexander School 
 
The Beanies Team of  
 
 Elsie Fletcher 
 Cordelia Wilson 
 Ellie Wilson 
 

came THIRD with individual placings of Cordelia 2nd, Ellie 7th 
and Elsie 11th. 
 
 
Area 13 Tetrathlon Qualifiers | Sar 12 – Sun 13 July 2025 | Heath Farm, Munstead & Lord Wandsworth College 
 
Beanie Tetrathlon 
 

Mixed Beanies Purple Team FIRST which included Cordelia Wilson and Ellie Wilson 
 
Individually, 4th Cordelia Wilson  | Chocolate Bon Bon and 5th Ellie Wilson | Chocolate Bon 
Bon 
 
Ellie got Best Swim, and both jumped clear! 
 
Intermediate Girls 
 
Trinity Clement competed in the swim, run and shoot elements of the Area 13 
Tetrathlon Qualifiers, but due to Florida being out of action, she didn’t do the 

ride, however Trinity came FOURTH overall, picking up Best Run, Best Shoot 

and Best Swim.                                                                                        
  
 
 
 
 
 
The Pony Club National Championships | Fri 8 – Sat 16 Aug 2025 | Offchurch Bury, Leamington Spa 
 
Trinity Clement and N’ice Lass competed in the Intermediate Girls Championships 
commencing on the Sunday morning with the run. 
 
Trinity has written a report earlier in the Newsletter; please have a read of it.  She 

finished in 23rd overall place with the Area 13 Team FOURTH!!   
 
PPC couldn't be prouder of you Trinity; we all know how much you put in to 

achieving everything you do!  

O 


